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Q: PLEASE STATE YOUR NAME AND POSITION? 

A: My name is Steven L. Paul and I am a partner in the law firm of Palmer & Dodge, 

LLP, a position I have held since January of 1997. Palmer & Dodge LLP also 

serves as bond counsel to the City. I have more than thirty years experience in the 

practice of tax law much of which relates to the taxation of investments in real 

estate and dispositions thereof. I have served as a visiting lecturer in real estate 

taxation and finance at Yale Law School and as chair of the Committee on Real 

Estate of the American Bar Association Section of Taxation. 

Q: WHAT IS THE PURPOSE OF YOUR TESTIMONY IN THIS PROCEEDING? 

A: I am testifying in support of the City's Petition for Valuation under RSA 38:9. I 

hope to provide the commission with background concerning the federal income 

tax consequences of the City's proposed acquisition of the assets of Pennichuck 

Water Works, Inc., (PWW), Pennichuck East Utility, Inc., (PEU), and Pittsfield 

Aqueduct, Inc., (PAC and, together with PWW and PEU "Pennichuck") and to 

respond to any assertions by Pennichuck that such acquisition would result in 

substantial tax liabilities to Pennichuck and its shareholders. 














